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L1 @WaorleSchool

Dear Parent/Carer

Year 11 —Term 5 and 6

I am writing to you to make you aware of the arrangements that we have in place for Year 11 students
during the final few weeks here at WCSA.

1. Examination Timetable

This can be found on the school’s website. Students have copies as well. If you have any questions at
all about exams/tiers of entry/venues, please do contact us now.

2. Students in School

We expect all of Year 11 to remain in school until the end of their final GCSE. With so much “missed
learning” over the last two years, we are keen to work Year 11 right up until the last minute, so that

everyone has the chance to get the GCSE grades they want/need for next steps. Once an exam
finishes, there will be normal teaching for the next exam — most subjects have at least two
examination dates, not necessarily particularly close together, so it is important that students are
taught by their subject teacher for as long as possible. We have a series of revision activities planned
when a subject finishes completely, which involves rearranging the timetable lower down the school
so that Year 11s are with their class teachers for remaining exams. All students MUST be in
attendance. Time is short now, but it's never too late.

3. The last Exam — Thursday 23 June

The last exam is Science — for both double and triple students. This will finish just before break
(double) and at 11 am (triple). Year 11 are free to leave school and to return for the Leavers’ Assembly
and the Prom the following week.

4. Leavers Assembly

We are really looking forward to the “Leavers’ Assembly”. This will be on Tuesday 28 June at 3.15.
We deliberately hold this event at the end of the school day, as the teachers are keen to attend and
“sign shirts”. Student should report to the auditorium, where the assembly will take place. After the
formal assembly (which will last about 30 minutes), there will be shirt signing, a balloon arch and fond
farewells. Students will receive their copy of the leavers’ book at this event. Students are normally
finished by 4.30, but some may want to leave earlier.
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5. The Prom

Details have gone out separately. This takes place on Thursday 30 June at Batch Farm. Any
questions, please ask.

Finally, | want to take this opportunity to thank you, the parents. With your support, we will get these
Year 11s some good grades. It has certainly been a bumpy ride with Covid and closure. However,
now there seems to be light at the end of the tunnel. All of us here at WCSA are passionate about our
students leaving us with the best possible grades and are determined to make these final few weeks
count.

Yours sincerely

I

Jacqui Scott

Principal



